Dawson Springs Elementary School

SBDM Meeting, March 6, 2017 at 3:30 PM     Minutes                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
The DS Elementary SBDM Council was called to order by chairperson, Jennifer Ward. Present were Lori Back, Chris Baird, Barbara P’Poole, Ashley Marsili Secretary, and Chairperson Jennifer Ward.  Melissa Larimore representative from the Progress was present.  Members not present were Joni Stuessel and Debra Oldham.
First item of business was to approve the March 6, 2017 agenda.  Chris Baird motioned to approve the agenda and Lori Back seconded the motion.
· The February 13, 2017 meeting minutes were approved with a motion by Barbara P’Poole and a second by Chris Baird.
Old Business:

1. Writing Policy was discussed again by the council.  Chairperson Ward discussed with the council that the teachers are trying out different rubrics and writing pieces trying to finalize the writing policy for next year.  
New Business:
1. The council was provided a copy of the budget dated 03/03/2017.  It was reported by Chairperson Ward that 90.5% of the budget has been spent leaving a remaining balance of $2,709.94.  Barbara P’Poole motioned to approve the budget and Lori Back seconded the motion.
2. Discussion was held over a 4th grade Science Fee.  Teacher members suggested having a beginning of the year supply list and then having another one go out after Christmas.  They were not in favor of a fee for the grade level.  More discussion will be held at the April meeting. 

Policy Reviews:
1. There were no policy reviews scheduled for the month of February.  
Good News Report:
1. Classroom teacher formal observations have started in the elementary building.
2. Preparation for KPREP and the Science field test are underway.

3. Spring MAP testing and CERT testing for 6th grade have been scheduled.

Upcoming Events:

· March – April 2017 upcoming events were discussed.  
· The following changes were made to the upcoming events:
3/27/17 at 6PM is the next PTO meeting in the Media Center
Public Comment:
Barbara P’Poole motioned to adjourn the meeting and Lori Back seconded the motion.
Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer Ward, Chairperson
